

CHUMEY HIGHER SECONDARY SCHOOL

ANNUAL EXAMINATION 2022



SUBJECT: ENGLISH

CLASS: IV

Inde

TOTAL MARKS: 60 Marks

TIME:1.5 Hours

ex No:							
--------	--	--	--	--	--	--	--

READ THE FOLLOWING DIRECTIONS CAREFULLY:

- 1. Do not write during the first fifteen minutes. This time is to be spent on reading the questions.
- 2. Answers to all the questions must be written neatly in the papers provided.
- 3. In this paper, there are three sections: A, B and C. All questions in section A and B are compulsory.
- 4. In Section C you have only Short Story. It has Multiple Choice Questions (MCQ), Short Answer Questions (SAQ) and Extended Response Questions (ERQ).
- 5. All MCQs are compulsory. For Short Story, attempt TWO SAQs and attempt TWO **ERQs** from the **THREE** given choices.

	A W	riting													
Section	Essay	Letter		B (Language)			C (Short Story)								
				QI QII		QI			Q III		[
Question	QI	QII	QI	QII	QIII	QIV	Ι	II	III	Ι	Π	III	Ι	Π	III
Mark	10	8	3	3.5	2	3.5	1	1	1	1	1	1	2	2	2
Mark Scored															
Initial															
Total Score		•			•	•			•		•	•		•	

Section	ction C (Essay) C (Poet					oetry)	try)								
	QI		QII		QIII		QI		QII		QIII				
Question	i	ii	iii	i	ii	iii	Ι	ii	iii	i	ii	i	ii	i	ii
Mark	1	1	1	1	1	1	2	2	2	1	1	2	3	3	3
Mark															
Scored															
Initial															
Total Score					•	•	•		•						•
Final score															
Tabulator's initial															

SECTION A: Writing [18 Marks]

Question: I

Direction: Write a descriptive essay of about 100 words on any ONE of the topics given below.

- 1) My school.
- 2) Favorite animals
- 3) My mother

Question II

[8 Marks]

[10 marks]

Direction: You are Tashi, a class IV student of Chumey Higher Secondary School, Bumthang. Write a letter or an application on any ONE of the topics given below.

- Write a letter to your friend Tshering, who is studying in Thimphu primary school, Thimphu, telling her about your best friend.
- 2. You are suffering from cough and cold. Write a leave application to your class teacher requesting for leave as you need to visit hospital.

Section B: Language (12 Marks)

Question 1

[3 Marks]

[3.5 Marks]

[2m]

Add a question tag at the end of each statement.

- 1. Your mother is a good singer, _____
- 2. We must not say anything, _____
- 3. You and I are fun people, _____

Question 2

- a. Fill in the blanks with **a**, an, or **the.**
 - 1. ____owl
 - 2. ____moon
 - 3. ____rocket
 - 4. ____baby
- b. Choose the correct parts of speech for the **underlined** words. [1.5m]
 - 1. <u>Wow!</u> What a wonderful dance! (conjunction/interjection).
 - 2. <u>She</u> lives in Thimphu. (Noun/Pronoun).
 - 3. Tashi plays football. (Adjective/Verb)

Question 3

[2Marks]

Rewrite each of the following sentences according to the instruction given in the brackets.

1. He arrived at/on 6 0'clock. [Use correct preposition]

.....

2. Where are you from [Punctuate the sentence correctly]

.....

3. Karma is from bhutan [rewrite the sentence using upper case and full stop]

.....

4. works hard thinley [Rearrange in a sentence in correct order]

.....

Question 4

[3.5 marks]

a. Read the sentences carefully. Then, identify the figure of speech being described. [2.5m]

Simile	Metaphor	Personification	Hyperbole	Onomatopoeia
--------	----------	-----------------	-----------	--------------

- 1. The sun is smiling down at us. _____.
- 2. The cat purrs while sleeping. _____.
- 3. Dechen is a lion. _____.
- 4. I am as big as an elephant. _____.
- 5. I can eat a horse. _____.
- b. Read the sentence given below and **TICK** the correct tenses from the bracket. [1m]
- 1. Kokay will sing on the stage. (Present/Past/Future)
- 2. Tashi cooked lunch for us last Sunday. (Present/Past/Future)

SECTION C: Reading and Literature

Short Story [11Marks]

Direction: Read the instructions carefully and answer the questions based on the story from

which this extract has been taken.

"One day the sky grew very dark. The people were frightened."

Question 1

[3marks] Direction: For each question, there are FOUR responses: A, B, C and D. Choose the corresponding alphabet of your response and CIRCLE it neatly. No scores will be awarded if you circle more than one.

- 1. The above extract is taken from the story _____
 - a. Janey
 - b. Little kay
 - c. Friends to the rescue
 - d. Why the sky is far away

2. In the beginning, the sky was close to the _____.

- a. Sun
- b. Moon
- c. Earth
- d. People

3. Oba's servant prepared ______ food.

- a. Good
- b. Tasty
- c. Delicious
- d. Magnificent
- 4. The word 'Gobbled' means
 - a. eat
 - b. run
 - c. throw
 - d. wasteful

Quest	ion 2	[3Marks]
Direct	ion: Read and answer all the questions.	
a.	How were the people punished for their greed?	[1m]
b.	Why was it that people never had to work in the beginning?	[1m]
c.	What is the name of great king in the story?	[1m]
Quest	ion 3	[4Marks]
	tion: From the THREE questions given below, (a) is compulsor estions from (b) and (c) and write your answers in the spaces pro-	•

a.	Why do people have to work in the farms and in factories for their food?	[2m]
		•••••
		•••••
		•••••

b. Write any TWO features of a folktale that you have noticed in the story? [2m]

OR

c.	What lesson did you learn from this story?	[2m]

ESSAY [11 MARKS]

Save water

There are two most important things to survive on this planet; one is air, and another is water. No one can think of a life without water. Water is the need of every living organism in this world. It is a precious resource gifted to us by the nature.

Water is also an important part of cleansing our bodies. It helps us get rid of toxins from our bodies by making us sweat and urinate. Water keeps our bodies hydrated and helps our immune systems work better. Apart from living, water is used for bathing, cleaning, washing, agriculture, and almost everywhere.

As the number of people grows, the need for water increased drastically. However, this also led to an increase in water pollution. This left only a few amounts of water usage. Hence, the need to save water became an important social concern. Saving every single drop of water is equal to saving a life. To save water, spreading awareness is a great idea. You can talk to your friends, family, or neighbors about how important water is, how polluted it is, and how important it is to save water. By adopting the right steps, we can save water in our daily life. Rainwater can be saved by building small or large ponds. Reusing water will provide great help.

Some scientists say that the amount and quality of water are getting worse every day. Therefore, we should take care of one of the most valuable gifts of Mother Earth and try to save water as much as possible.

Question I

[3 Marks]

Direction: For each question, there are FOUR responses: A, B, C and D. Choose the corresponding alphabet of your response and CIRCLE it neatly. No scores will be awarded if you circle more than one.

- 1. Water is a precious resource gifted to us by the
 - A. air
 - B. planet
 - C. nature
 - D. agriculture
- 2. As the number of people grows,
 - A. there is no need of water.
 - B. the need for water increased drastically.
 - C. the need for water decreased drastically.
 - D. the need for water remains same.
- 3. To save water, spread
 - A. help
 - B. idea
 - C. diseases
 - D. awareness
- 4. There are two most important things to survive on this planet. They are;
 - A. trees and water
 - B. air and water
 - C. water and nature
 - D. nature and air

Question II

[3 Marks]

[1m]

Direction: Read the questions carefully and write your answers in the spaces provided.

1. Why is water important to us?

.....

2. Write TWO ways to save water? [1m]

.....

3. Why do you think the amount and quality of water are getting worse every day? [1m]

·····

Question III

w. (a) is compulsory and choose any $\mathbf{0}$

[4 Marks]

Direction: From the **THREE** questions given below, (a) is compulsory and choose any **ONE** of the questions from (b) and (c) and write your answers in the spaces provided.

a.	What will happen if there is no water?	[2m]				
		••••••				
h	Write THREE uses of water?	[2m]				
υ.	while fille uses of water:	[2111]				

OR

c.	Make a sentence using the following words.	[2m]
	A. Nature	
	B. Precious	

Poetry [8 Marks]

Direction: Read the poem given below carefully. Write your responses in the space provided below.

Best friends stick together till the end They are like a straight line that will not bend They trust each other forever, No matter if you are apart, you are together. They can be your hero and save the day, They will never leave your side; they are here to stay. They help you when you fall, Your true friends are best of all.

Question I

[2Marks]

Direction: For each question, there are FOUR responses: A, B, C and D. Choose the corresponding alphabet of your response and CIRCLE it neatly. No scores will be awarded if you circle more than one.

- 1. The word "True" means.....
 - A. Real
 - B. Wrong
 - C. Kind
 - D. Unkind
- 2. Best friends are like
 - A. Trees
 - B. Straight line
 - $C. \ God$
 - D. Stick

Direction: Read the questions carefully and write your answers in the spaces provided (both questions are compulsory).

Question II

Write FOUR pairs of rhyming words from the poem?	[2m]
What kind of friend would you like to have, "A good friend or a bad friend? W	hy? [2m]

Question III

Direction: From the **TWO** questions given below, choose **ONE** question and write your answers in the spaces provided.

1.	"Best friends help you when you fall." Explain the above line.	[2m]
2.	Are you true friend? How?	[2m]
		••••••

[4Marks]

[2Marks]